
The Campion Church is a part of the Seventh-day Adventist 
movement seeking to

Know Jesus as our Friend and Savior
Grow a Caring Community

Go Share the Everlasting Gospel

Today
Speaker Gary Patterson
*Morning Prayer - 8:30 am 
Sabbath School - 9:30 am 
Worship Service - 10:50 am
Sunset - 4:35 pm
Youth Game Night – 5:30 pm

Sunday, December 12
RMC Townhall - 6:30 pm

Monday, December 13
HMS Board Meeting - 7:00 pm
*The Upper Room Prayer Group - 9:00 pm

Tuesday, December 14
Finance Committee Meeting - 6:30 pm

Wednesday, December 15

HMS Christmas Concert – 6:30 pm

Thursday, December 16

*Morning Prayer - 5:30 am

Friday, December 17

Morning Prayer - 9:30 am

Sabbath, December  18

*Morning Prayer - 8:00 am
Sabbath School - 9:30 am  

Christmas Cantata Worship Service - 10:50 am
Sunset - 4:37 pm

*Zoom Option

12.11.21

Sanctuary
Longs Peak Room
Mt. Meeker Room
Fellowship Hall (North)
Fellowship Hall (South)
Community Center
Board Room (East Wing)
HMS

Lesson Quarterly

Lesson Quarterly 
Books of the Bible 

Bible University 
Desire of Ages 

Young Professionals
New Beginnings Class

Spanish Class

Cradle Roll (Ages 0 - 3)
Kindergarten (Ages 4 - 7)
Primary (Grades 1-3)
Junior (Grades 4-6)
Earliteens (Grades 7-8) 
Youth
Academy/Youth

Aubrey Nelson
Nancy Werner
Heidi Sorensen

Carey Jordan | Bill Hay 
Connie Dupper | Phil Jones 

Pikes Peak  Room
CA Chapel Upcoming Events

Ladies Luncheon – December 22
Christmas Candlelight Service - December 24
Christmas Morning Service - December 25
Prayer Conference  - January 7-8
Church Social - January 8
10-Days of Prayer - January 8-19

Lead Pastor
Micheal Goetz | 970.667.7403
michealgoetz@gmail.com

Evangelism/Worship Pastor
Andrew Barcenas | 970.667.7403
Andrew.barcenas@gmail.com

Discipleship/Family Pastor
Michael Taylor | 970.667.7403
ilovethe7thday@gmail.com

Literature Ministry Pastor
Matt Hasty | 989.513.5270
matth@rmcsda.org

Office Administrator/Treasurer
Teresa Johansen | 970.667.7403

officecampionchurch@gmail.com

Campion Academy Principal
Don Reeder |  970.667.5592 ext. 104

don.reeder@campion.net

HMS Elementary School Principal
Paul Bragaw | 970.667.2427

paul.bragaw@hmsrichards.org

Head Elder
Dick Stenbakken | 970.667.0866

dickardis@comcast.net

December Financial Summary

December Budget:  $24,805 .00 Received: $  6,439.45
YTD 2021 Budget: $317,855.00 Received: $291,702.62

Pastor On Call This Week: Michael Taylor



Worship In Music Vocals: Andrew Barcenas, Suzie Sendros, John Sendros, Kent Kast | Piano:
Kenneth Mayr | Guitar: Andrew Barcenas | Violin: Valerie Allen | Cello: Amelia Zimmerman

No one remembers on their own where and when they were born. We have
to be told by those who know. But it is an important bit of information. Even
more important is the reason why Jesus was born here. And this is the season
when we are reminded of His birth. He was born here, and that changes
everything. Welcome to Campion.

PRELUDE SHERRY HAY

WELCOME MIKE TAYLOR

PRAISE ANTHEM #122
HARK THE HERALD ANGELS SING

FEATURE COMPASSION MINISTRIES

WORSHIP IN MUSIC

CHILDREN’S STORY MIKE TAYLOR

PRAYER BEN TRUJILLO

INSPIRED MUSIC BEN AND CHRIS NELSON

SERMON                                                                                                                GARY PATTERSON
I WAS BORN HERE

OFFERING/CONNECT ADVENTIST COMMUNITY SERVICES (NAD)
CAMPION.CHURCH/970.279.3432

COMMITMENT ANTHEM #125
JOY TO THE WORLD

POSTLUDE SHERRY HAY

Christmas Tree Offering can be brought up to the
tree by the organ during children's story the next
three Sabbaths. This year the offering will go to
different children's ministries such as VBS.

End of the year giving: Please remember that all
2021 giving needs to be in the office, given online
by December 31, or postmarked December 31.

Directory Photos. Anndrea is offering one last
session here today, December 11, at church. If you
want to see the photos so far, check out the digital
directory in our church app.

Pastoral Care Over The Holidays. Over the
holidays the pastoral team wants you to know we
are here if you need us. Contact the church office
for a pastor on call or visit the website calendar.
Look on the Sunday of the week and it will list
which pastor is on call.

Help Us Remember! This Christmas season, we
have a number of special events and activities.
Please help us remember these events by taking a
few photos or videos & sending them to our
Communications team and/or posting them on
social media & tagging us.

Through the holidays there will only be one
service. Sabbath School at 9:30am & Worship
Service at 10:50am.

Spanish Sabbath School Bible study meets in the
HMS gym each Sabbath during Sabbath School.

Salvation Army needs help with bell-ringing! Our
church has taken ownership over volunteering on
December 14. Please help by signing up for an
hour slot either solo, with a partner, or as a family.
There are only 7 slots, so as a church family, we
can certainly help raise funds for those in need.

December Budget It is with His divine blessing
that we're excited to kick off an aggressive plan to
raise $45,000 in church budget funds in
December. To accomplish this goal, we will need
your help. This money will cover our church
budget, give to our media expansion, and give a
surprise gift to a local community organization.

Christmas Eve Candlelight Service. Join us
December 24, for our Candlelight Service as we
welcome both the Sabbath and Christmas with
festive music and more. We are looking for
volunteers to provide cookies for refreshments;
contact the church office if you can help.

Thank you, church family, for the cards, flowers,
texts, and phone calls during our dad's extended
illness and eventual passing. We would like to
thank those who put together the lovely reception
following dad's service. It is such a comfort and
blessing to be a part of a loving, supportive church
family. We are very grateful to you and for the
hope we all have of seeing our loved ones again.
Gratefully, Ted and Cheri Atwood, Lyle and Linda
and Dave Lambeth~

Campion Costa Rica Campaign. This is our
church’s evangelistic campaign happening next
March. Please pray for and give as the Holy Spirit
leads you. If you have made a commitment to help
sponsor or would like to, you can mark your tithe
envelope or give online to Costa Rica.

Our Need. Church is full of activities and
ministries. Would you be willing to consider
assisting the leaders in our children’s, media, or
music ministries?

Our speaker today is Elder Gary Patterson. Elder Patterson has served
numerous churches and conferences in his over 60 years of ministry and
has written extensively for various publications (including the latest
editions of The Minister's Handbook and The Elder's Handbook from the
General Conference). Elder Patterson and his wife of almost 65 years, Rae,
recently settled into Northern Colorado, and we are grateful for his
commitment to serving Jesus and blessing our church community.


